
Board Meeting Minutes for the 2022 Field Board Meeting. 

Field Board Meeting.  Held at Gator Bowman on May 28.  President called the meeting to order at 
3:48pm. 

Attendance – President, NFAA Director, South VP, North VP, Central VP, NW VP.  Guests.  Michael 
Spence, Bill Millican, Edna Lloyd, Andy Anderson, Oscar Westbrook. 

Oliver resigned as NFAA Director.  The SE NFAA Directors elected Oliver as Southeast Councilman. 

President appointed Oliver Secretary / Treasurer of the Florida Archery Association effective 
immediately.  So Voted by all. 

President appointed Mike Spence at NFAA Director effective immediately.  Mike was NFAA Director for 
Michigan for 11 years. So voted by all. 

North moved and Central seconded.  Remove Unmarked 3-D, have 3 1 day Marked 3-D’s.  One in the 
South, one in the Central and one in the Northern parts of the state.  Two tournaments will be 15 / 15 3-
D and one will be 15 3-D and 10 International.  Next year’s shoots were awarded to: 

 Lee County – 15 / 15 

 Central Florida – 15 / 15 

 Gator Bowman – 15 / 10 International 

So voted by all 

President moved and North seconded to remove membership requirement for the 3-D’s effective 
immediately.  So Voted. 

Dates for the 2023 schedule have not been set.  We have been having to move our shoots to avoid 
shoots so we are waiting to schedule dates.  The Field date is definitely moving.   

 International – Lee County 

 Indoor – Ft Lauderdale (outdoors) / Easton Newberry (indoors) 

 FITA Indoor – Easton Newberry 

 FITA 1440 – Easton Newberry 

 FITA Field – Gold Coast 

 Target – Ft Lauderdale 

 Field – Sarasota 

Meeting adjourned at 5:46pm. 


